


	
	Shepherd’s Hill Allotment Association
Committee Meeting Minutes 
9th December 2019
	

	
	Present; Juliet Mann, Ian Potts, Annie Griffiths, Jill Russell, Julie Yogasandram, Trevor Wyatt.

Apologies Nick Finlay, Gary Sycamore.

	

	1.
	Minutes of AGM

We went through these in order to [a] identify suggestions made by members that we will want to pick up on in the year ahead, and [b] so the draft minutes can be made available on the website now rather than in a year’s time.

Points of accuracy: Attendance list updated.

Matters arising:
Julie to contact the person who suggested a mentoring scheme on site so that less and more experienced tenants could share knowledge.

Julie will also contact the tenant who mentioned they had an apple press we might use to make use of the large quantity of unused apples on the site in the autumn.  Also the tenant(s) who raised the issue of waste produce, to discuss if they will lead on taking this forward.  

On the issue of rubbish, raised by one tenant, we will agree a strategy and coordinate any action on this with the clearing of Plot 15.  

Following Cary’s excellent talk on dead hedging we are keen to pursue this.  We’ll start with one by Plot 15 (Ian to contact tenant with next door plot to check with them), and then progress to other places on the site so that people have easy access to bring their material to build the hedge.  
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	2.
	Minutes of last meeting

Points of accuracy: none

	




	3.
	Matters arising

Juliet will bring up about ownership of sheds on allotments at the next Forum meeting in January.

We asked for a contribution from the outgoing tenant towards the cost of clearing their plot but had received no response (and see AOB).  

The Winter Warmer raised £540 and was a huge success. The committee thanked Annie for the great idea and for all her hard work in organising, bringing so many preserves, etc.  And others for bringing soup, cakes, preserves, seeds, helping on the day, making the fire pit, etc.  We agreed that next year we will put a notice up on the allotment gates a week beforehand to advertise to passers-by.

	




	4.
	Allocation of committee tasks for the forthcoming year

We went through Haringey’s list of responsibilities for allotment committees to check that we had each one covered.  And we added to that list the additional tasks we undertake.  Julie to circulate summary of committee tasks.

We agreed that this year we will rotate the chairing task.

We will ask for more volunteers to join the maintenance group.

Nick Finley is named as treasurer (Julie to confirm)
Jill Russell is named as committee secretary.
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	5.
	Maintenance

We will continue with regular maintenance working parties on the second Sunday of each month.  Next one: Sunday 12th Jan.

In addition, we will need lots of volunteers for plot 15 – we’ll circulate a work schedule when we’re about to begin work that people can put their name against.

	






	6.
	Communication

Items for the next newsletter:

· Summary of ideas from the AGM for next year
· Advertise for volunteers to join the maintenance group with Ian and Gary
· Potato day – Feb 9th 
· Winter Warmer report
· Draft minutes of AGM on website.
· Notice of maintenance working parties.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
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	7. 
	Probationers and lettings

From January we should have 4 vacant plots available to let.

There are a couple of versions of the site map in circulation, neither of which are up to date.  Ian offered to update and bring to next meeting.
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	11.
	AOB

Discussed the clearing of a plot that has recently been vacated where the tenant left an enormous amount of rubbish.  Annie to liaise with Bruno, as agreed at last meeting.
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	12.
	Date of next meeting

27th Jan 2020 – Ian to chair.  At Annie’s.
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